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Dear Parents, 

I hope that you have all had a good week. It has been lovely to speak to many of you on the phone or via email. I am 

delighted to say that the children have all been working so hard with their online learning this week and I really do 

applaud them for their commitment to continuing to learn in such different times for us all. Their resilience and the way 

that they take everything in their stride is humbling to see. This goes for all of the parents too. Thank you for your 

continued support of the children to ensure that they get the maximum possible from the online learning provided by 

the teachers; I do appreciate how hard it can be. 

This week, many of the children have participated in the RSPB National Birdwatch. This has had many benefits for the 

children; they have been able to have a bit of time away from their screens to count and tally all the different species of 

birds but also it has been linked into their Maths, English and Science curriculums where information collected will be 

used in these lessons next week. 

Next week is Children’s Mental Health Week and the theme this year is Express Yourself. We are very conscious of 

everyone’s mental health and well-being at the moment and next week our Nursery and Pre-Reception children will be 

wearing their own clothes in school to express themselves. This is to encourage the children to think about how 

expressing themselves can support positive mental health and well-being. We have some exciting plans in the pipeline to 
promote children’s mental health and we will share these with you shortly. 

Thank you to those who have sent in photos or videos of the children learning or exercising at home. There is a 

fantastic compilation video for you to watch on the ‘News’ section of the school website. Please also remember to 

participate in the ongoing Netball Challenge and send in your videos. There are some wonderful prizes for those who 

get involved. Please see the ‘News’ section of the school website for the video instructions.  

Welcome to Ella Barum who starts in Reception on Monday, we know you will be warmly welcomed into the Maldon 

Court Family.  

Finally, MCPS Wishes George, Samuel, Alice, Blake, Sophia and Isabelle a very Happy Birthday!      

Have a lovely weekend - Mrs Mason 
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NURSERY - As part of Birdwatch week, the Nursery children have been busy and made some 

bird cake for the many birds that visit the Nursery garden. They all took turns to add the 

ingredients, mix it together and then filled their yoghurts pots with the cake. We hung them 

outside and watched to see if the birds liked their cake! This week, for Expressive Arts Week, 

the children have been expressing themselves through art and craft activities. We set up a 

collage station at the tuff tray and the children were able to freely choose from a range of 

materials to create a picture. The children also painted whilst listening to classical music, the 

children created some wonderful paintings and also discussed how the music made them feel. 

We have also been excited to make some rainbow pictures, which will accompany some ‘Thank 

you bags’ that are being put together for the NHS team at Broomfield Hospital. Next week our 

topic is ‘Food Week’. We will enjoy discussing our favourite foods and what we should eat to 

keep healthy. This runs alongside ‘Mental Health Week’.  

The children will have the opportunity to discuss their feelings and how they express 

themselves.                                                   Mrs Kim Callaghan  
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PRE-RECEPTION - Our topic in Pre-Reception this fortnight is numbers and colours. The children have enjoyed 

taking part in lots of colour and number activities. This week we introduced a new interactive board to our morning 

welcome each day, where the children can choose a colour and shape for the week, and a question and number for the 

day. The question for the day has been a fantastic way to help the children understand what a 

question involves and gives them the opportunity to discuss their interests. The number for the day has been brilliant at 

encouraging children to recognise their numbers and count out objects to reach that final number.  

We have also enjoyed some rainbow making, where Pre-Reception have drawn their own rainbows for our ‘NHS thank 

you bags’ and used their fine motor skills to fingerprint the different colours onto a rainbow.  

This week we also explored a sensory tuff tray. The tray contained lots of coloured pasta, feathers, pom poms and had 

some colour and number flashcards. This was an exciting way to explore our topic.  

Finally, Pre-Reception have enjoyed some music lessons. During these, we discussed ‘volume, tempo and pitch’ and how 

we use these in music. The children have loved expressing themselves through their own choice of musical instruments 

and songs.  

Our optional home activity for next week is to create and play a game of colour and number bingo. We would love to 

see any photographs of you completing and playing these!            Miss Washbourne and Miss Denyer  
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WELLBEING 

Next week is National Children’s Mental Health Week and this year’s theme is Express Yourself.  The children will be 

completing some activities as part of their lessons next week.  
Please see below some information about Children’s Mental Health Week. 
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ONLINE SAFETY 

OMEGLE - Although this is aimed at 18+ there are no restrictions on children accessing this website. It is important 

that you as parents communicate the dangers of online live streaming. Live streaming can be recorded, saved and 

shared amongst other internet users without the knowledge of the person in the video. Children will innocently live 

stream videos not realising the dangers of who is viewing the videos and engaging in online chat.  Children can often 

comes across OMEGLE while using apps such as Tik Tok.  


